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As this publication goes to print, we and all the world 
remain in the throes of COVID-19.  Our prayers have been 
and remain with all our staff, alumni, and friends, praying 
for safety and for the Lord’s consoling love to break through 
in all hearts, especially those most affected.  Please see an 
additional article on page 7 for further reflections.

As you’ll read in the pages that follow, a year-long strategic 
planning process resulted in what we are calling Vision 2025, 
charting the way forward into the coming years which will 
continue and expand the service of the Institute to the 
Church in the United States and beyond.  

I am delighted that, as part of that vision, Father Brian 
Welter will step into the role of Executive Director this 
summer.  He will be a wonderful leader and a great spiritual 
father to all our program participants and staff.  For those in 
Omaha who might be wondering, he will take up residence 

at St. Margaret Mary Parish on Dodge Street.  Father Ralph 
O’Donnell, pastor, has been gracious in extending a warm 
welcome to him.  

I will be continuing in the IPF mission, helping Father 
Welter in the transition, but also, as our mission expands in 
a variety of ways, I will be more available to help with both 
our new and current programs as a staff member.

Gazing at the names contained in this annual report, my 
heart is full of gratitude for the many individuals and groups 
who faithfully support the IPF mission day-by-day, year-
by-year.  I can only hope that each of you feels a part of the 
Institute’s work in helping to deepen the spiritual lives of 
all those we serve.  Thank you and God bless you for your 
generosity!

Please keep us all in prayer, 

From the  
Executive Director:

Dear Friends, 

Sincerely in the Lord, 

Fr. Richard Gabuzda,
Executive Director of IPF

Bishops Advisory Council
His Eminence Daniel Cardinal DiNardo 

Archbishop of Galveston-Houston
His Eminence Sean Cardinal O’Malley, OFM Cap 

Archbishop of Boston
Most Rev. Samuel J. Aquila 

Archbishop of Denver
Most Rev. Gregory M. Aymond 

Archbishop of New Orleans
Most Rev. Robert J. Carlson 

Archbishop of Saint Louis
Most Rev. Paul S. Coakley 
Archbishop of Oklahoma City

Most Rev. Andrew H. Cozzens 
Auxiliary Bishop of Saint Paul/Minneapolis

Most Rev. Felipe J. Estevez 
Bishop of Saint Augustine

Most Rev. José H. Gomez 
Archbishop of Los Angeles

Most Rev. Robert D. Gruss 
Bishop of Saginaw

Most Rev. Joseph G. Hanefeldt 
Bishop of Grand Island

Most Rev. Joseph E. Kurtz 
Archbishop of Louisville

Most Rev. George J. Lucas 
Archbishop of Omaha

Most Rev. Kevin C. Rhoades 
Bishop of Fort Wayne-South Bend

Most Rev. David L. Ricken 
Bishop of Green Bay

Most Rev. Allen H. Vigneron 
Archbishop of Detroit

Pictured Left:
Seminarians from several 

summers ago gather 
around the Sacred Heart 

statue in the Jesuit 
Garden on the campus 

of Creighton University.  
The statue, with its 

inscription, was erected 
by Creighton University 

students who were 
grateful no students’ 

lives were lost due to the 
1918 pandemic.

Pictured right: Fr. Mark Beran, Fr. Lawton 
Lang, and Fr. Xavier Mariae Meiergerd, 
CFR enjoy the snow in their last session of 
the Spiritual Direction Training Program in 
Mundelein, IL.
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Throughout 2019, the Institute 
engaged in a strategic planning 
process, looking back on the graces 
of the past 25 years while asking the 
Lord to show us His desires for our 
mission in the coming years.  What 
did we learn in the process?  To 
begin with, we discovered that IPF 
has a unique role in the Church—
no other organization does what 
IPF does!  
The major gift of the months of 

planning, however, has been to see 
more clearly the vision of IPF’s 
role in serving the Church in the 
United States in a needed renewal 
of holiness.  Here’s how our new 
Vision Statement expresses it:  

We envision a joyful 
and powerful renewal of 
holiness across the U.S. 
Catholic Church as more 
diocesan seminarians, 
priests, and bishops seek 
and commit to a personal, 
deep, and sustained 
spiritual communion with 
the Trinity.

With that vision in mind, we 
elaborated a new Mission Statement 
which states more concretely IPF’s 
role in this vision:

In collaboration with 
Catholic seminaries 
and dioceses, we form 
seminarians, priests, and 
bishops in holiness and 
accompany them in their 
ongoing spiritual growth, 
so they can more effectively 
lead others to Christ. 

From that place of clearer vision 
and with a renewed sense of mission, 
we elaborated our Vision 2025 
plan, which provides a direction and 
a concrete way to move forward.  
The Vision affirms the importance 
of all of our current programs 
and activities, while calling for an 
expansion of our mission to help 
lead priests to have “hearts on fire 
for Christ” and pass on that fire for 
Christ to others in the Church in a 
sustained way.

Here are some highlights of the 
expansion that the plan envisions:

• Retreats for bishops
• Retreats for priests 5-10 years 

ordained
• Adding another section of our 

Spiritual Direction Training Program
• Offering symposia to help seminaries 

and dioceses respond to the new 
Program for Priestly Formation

A few remarks on this expansion.  
For the first time in our history, 
we are being called to focus more 
consciously on spiritual formation 
programs for bishops.  We know that, 
if priests need greater support in their 
spiritual lives, bishops certainly need 
that support as well.  
Younger priests have a particular 

need to be accompanied in the years 
of their transition from seminary 
to parish life.  And, given smaller 
numbers of priests, very often younger 
priests are asked to become pastors 
at an increasingly earlier age, often 
with only a few years of experience as 
associate pastors.  The many demands 
that come across a pastor’s desk can 
quickly consume a priest and can cause 
his prayer life to diminish.

The Vision calls for maintaining all 
of our current programs, including 
our summer program for seminarians 
which welcomes 175 participants each 
summer.  The Vision also affirms 
the value of our Spiritual Direction 
Training Program, which has 154 
priests registered for the current 
round, but goes beyond that, calling 
for an expansion of the program.  We 
have for many years offered symposia 
on various topics.  But the present 
moment calls for focus on the Program 
of Priestly Formation which will soon 
be published in its final form.
In order to support this expansion, 

the Vision calls for focusing on two 
important foundational elements:

• Staff expansion, including succession 
planning

• Sustaining and growing funding 

Our deepest desire, in moving forward 
with this Vision, is that priests will have 
“hearts on fire for Christ” and will 
pass on that fire for Christ to others in 
the Church through their ministry. 
To sum up:  The Lord has given many 

gifts to the Church through the 
Institute’s mission over the past 
25 years.  The Lord now 

invites us to expand that mission to be 
of even greater service to the Church 
during a time when a renewal of 
holiness and hearts on fire for Christ is 
greatly needed.
We invite your prayers for the 

Institute’s mission, especially in the 
coming months as we seek to follow 
the Lord’s lead in bringing about the 
Vision He has for our future.  We need 
your support more than ever, hoping 
you will continue to join in helping to 
carry out this vital mission in the life of 
the Church.  

In collaboration with Catholic 
seminaries and dioceses, we form 

seminarians, priests, and bishops in 
holiness and accompany them in their 
ongoing spiritual growth, so they can 
more effectively lead others to Christ. 

Vision 2025: Hearts on 
Fire for Christ



Father Welter will lead the Institute in the implementation of Vision 2025, 
expanding the Institute’s service to seminarians, priests and bishops.

July 1st is the day when Father Brian 
Welter will become the Institute’s new 
Executive Director.

The announcement of his 
appointment was made in January by 
Bishop Andrew Cozzens, Auxiliary 
Bishop of St. Paul/Minneapolis and 
President of the Board of Directors 
of the Institute.  In that same 
announcement, Bishop Cozzens 
expressed his gratitude to Cardinal 
Blase Cupich, Archbishop of Chicago, 
for allowing Father Welter to serve in 
this new ministry. 

Father Welter will come onboard at 
an important time in the Institute’s 
history.  Having celebrated 25 years of 

the IPF mission, Father Welter will lead 
the Institute in the implementation of 
Vision 2025, expanding the Institute’s 
service to seminarians, priests and 
bishops.  Father Gabuzda, who has 
served as Executive Director since 
the Institute’s founding in 1994, will 
continue to serve in the IPF mission as 
Director of Programs and Mission as 
well as Moderator of the IPF Priests of 
St. Joseph.  

No stranger to the IPF mission, 
Father Welter completed the Institute’s 
Spiritual Exercises (30 day retreat) 
program as well as its Spiritual 
Direction Training Program.  He has 
served as an adjunct faculty member 

and spiritual director with the Institute 
since 2010.

Father Welter received a B.S. in 
Manufacturing Technology at Bradley 
University and an S.T.B. and M.Div. 
from the University of Saint Mary of 
the Lake. Ordained a priest in 2005 for 
the Archdiocese of Chicago, he served 
as Associate Pastor at St. Elizabeth 
Seton Catholic Church, Orland Hills, 
IL, and then as Vocation Director 
for the Archdiocese of Chicago. At 
Mundelein Seminary (Archdiocese 
of Chicago) he served as Director 
of Spiritual Formation before being 
appointed to the role of Vice Rector in 
2016.

The Lord provided a special grace for 
him as a preparation for his new mission:  
he was able to make his first pilgrimage to 
the Holy Land this past February.  Father 
Welter led a retreat for seminarians from 
Mundelein Seminary who were spending 
several weeks there in an annual study 
program which the seminary sponsors.  

Father Welter took part in the March 
IPF Corporate Board meeting and has 
been in touch with IPF in subsequent 
weeks preparing for his transition.  Please 
pray for Father Welter as he assumes his 
new responsibilities.

Welcoming  
Fr. Brian Welter

Always in our 
Midst, Even Now

Welcome to Andrea
In November the staff welcomed Andrea Walther as IPF’s new administrative assistant.  Andrea replaces Josie Cleary, now Josie 

Bopp, following Josie’s marriage and move to La Crosse, WI.
Andrea joins IPF after working at the Bergan Mercy campus of Creighton University, part of the Creighton University Medical 

School, where she was Fellowship Coordinator in the Department of Endocrinology and Gastroenterology.   Prior to coming to 
Creighton, Andrea worked at St. Mary’s School, Bellevue and A Woman’s Touch Pregnancy Counseling Center, also in Bellevue.

A resident of Bellevue and a member of St. Mary’s parish there, Andrea is married to Randy; they have five children (Danny, Jay, 
Tommy, Missy and Joey) and two grandsons (Brendan and Connor).

Continuing to be enveloped by the world-wide pandemic, we have 
passed through our Lenten observance and continue to celebrate the 
Risen Lord Jesus in our midst.  If ever there was a time in our lives 
when the message of resurrection was needed and desired, this is the 
time.  Jesus’ assurance, “I am with you always,” is encouraging in and 
of itself.  But when we stop to consider that these words were uttered 
by the Jesus who suffered, died and rose again, they take on a deeper 
meaning.  These events in the life of Jesus find their deepest meaning 
in the incarnation:  this Jesus whom we declare to be risen and with 
us is the Jesus who fully shared our human experience.  His sufferings 
were real—not merely a figure of speech or a kind of analogy to our 
own.  And so down through the centuries, Christians have found 
solace in gazing on the image of Jesus crucified, sensing that “he is 
with me in my sufferings.”

Some of us have experienced the coronavirus personally or perhaps 
with a family member or close friend; perhaps we even know someone 
who has died as a result of the virus.  Countless others have had their 
lives upended by the domino effect and find themselves without 
work and concerned for providing for their families.  Others have 
experienced the change in routine and schedule now demanded 
by “work from home” orders or school closings.  And, for us as 
Catholics, most poignantly, one of the painful effects of this scourge 
is the inability to gather as the Body of Christ, most especially in the 
celebration of the sacraments.  

Although small by comparison with all the sufferings listed above 
and many more besides, the Institute for Priestly Formation has 
been impacted by the present situation as well.  Some of our major 
opportunities to gather with friends and supporters here in Omaha 
have been cancelled.  And most dramatically, we made the painful 
decision to cancel all of our summer programs on the campus of 
Creighton University this summer.  

Nonetheless, the mission of the Institute continues.  The absence 
of program activity this summer will allow our staff to conduct some 
planning sessions for programs and projects that are part of Vision 
2025.  We will continue to rely on the support of all those who are 
part of the IPF mission.  Please remember to pray for priests at this 
time so that they can continue to care for their parishioners in these 
unusual and difficult circumstances.  As we pray each day may we 
allow our sorrows and fears to come to the Heart of Jesus, so that he 
may remind us that he is with us at every moment.

 - Fr. Richard Gabuzda
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Blessings
Received between January 1, 2019 and December 31, 2019

IPF regrets any errors or omissions.  If you notice an error, please contact the Institute at 402-280-3901 or email ipf@creighton.edu
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New Steps 
for the IPF 

Foundation
It is a very exciting time for the Institute for Priestly 

Formation.  The leadership and staff of IPF worked 
diligently developing a strategic plan to access the 
overall vision in preparation for IPF growth and 
plans in the coming years.  Based on the extensive 
research and planning, and with the unanimous 
approval of the governing boards of both IPF and the 
IPF Foundation, IPF is pleased to announce that all 
development, funding, and communications functions 
has been consolidated under the IPF Foundation.  The 
implementation began in March 2020.

Fr. Gabuzda in his announcement stated, “As a part of 
this change, the IPF Foundation created a new position, 
President of the Foundation, and will be conducting 
a thorough search process in the near future to fill 
the position. In the interim, the Foundation Board 
has appointed Mary Buttell to lead the transition and 
implement the highest priorities for IPF development, 
funding, and communications plans.  We are deeply 
grateful to Mary for her leadership and willingness to 
step forward and serve in this new role.”  

“It is my honor and 
privilege to be of service with 
the implementation of the 
new IPF strategic plan 
at this time of growth 
and transition for IPF.  
I have long admired 
the grace-filled mission 
of IPF and the programs 
it provides seminarians and 
priests, helping them better 
know, love, and serve God.  Additionally, I value the 
numerous ways IPF benefits laity,” stated Mary.

With the consolidation of all development, funding 
and communications functions under IPF Foundation, 
the position of Director of Mission Advancement at 
the Institute has been discontinued, effective the end of 
February. We thank Kevin Armshaw, who has served as 
Director of Mission Advancement since 2014, for his 
work with us and we wish him every blessing.

IPF staff members Linda Antonelli will serve as the 
Assistant to the President of the Foundation and Anna 
Drvol will serve as the Communications Coordinator 
for the IPF Foundation. 
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This short book is an invitation 
to women to open and trust the 
Lord as their beloved spouse, who 
calls them to trust Him and enter 
total intimacy with Him, to give 
Him everything that surfaces in 
prayer and in life. It is a call of 
love that invites us to abandon 
ourselves to the heart of Jesus and 
to allow this relationship of love 
to deepen and grow as we listen 
to Him calling us in the depths of 
our heart.

New IPF 
Publication

On the topic of 
Priestly Formation

$8.95

ISBN: 9781734283112

ISBN: 9781734283105

Order this publication online at 
www.ipfpublications.org
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Rev. Kevin Barrett
Bishop Mark Bartosic
Paul and Nicole Bauer
Rev. Renato Bautista
Timothy and Elizabeth Beattie
Dr. Richard and Michaela Belatti
Matt and Sylvia Belford

Rev. Msgr. John Bendik
Louis and Lorie Bendon
Greg and Dr. Kathy Benes
Vernon Benes
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David and Carol Beringer
Rev. Mark Bernhard
Rev. Msgr. Joseph Betschart
Carl and Theresa Bilotta
Gordon and Diann Bird
Jeff and Cindy Bishop
Kathleen Blake
Marilyn Blauert
Mary Anne Blossom
Irvin and Susan Blumkin
Rev. Msgr. Paul Bochicchio
Deacon Mark and Janice Boeding
June Boeh
Rev. William Bond
David Boone
Rev. Craig Borchard
James Bosanek and Dr. Shannon Kennedy
Marijo Bosiljevac
Bound For Glory Choir
Allard Bourgeois
Rev. Alan Bower
Dr. Patrick and Mimi Bowman
Rev. Robert Boxie III
Michael and Sharon Bragg
Brandeis Catering
Dr. Michael and Jan Brannen
Stephen and Jill Brayfield
Donald and Annmarie Brennan
Patrick Brennan
David and Jynell Brockhaus
Gary and Jean Brodecky
Timothy Brogan
Louis Brtek
Carol Bruce
Mary Bruckner
James and Margaret Brudney
Ruth Brugman
James and Paula Brummer
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Patrick and Jean Butler
Tom and Jody Byam
Bishop Peter Byrne
Thomas Byrne
Mary Bystrom
Rev. Nicholas Cachia
Ron and Shelley Cacka
Rev. Gregg Caggianelli
Phil and Norena Caniglia

In his book Being Formed in Loving Sacrifice: Saint Paul 
Speaks to Seminarians, Father Thomas D. Stegman, S.J. 
examines the areas of priestly formation (human, spiritual, 
intellectual, and pastoral) and illustrates how St. Paul, in his 
life and writings, represents each of these areas. Seminarians 
and their formators will find this book both helpful and 
inspirational. 

$8.95
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John Heenan
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Rev. Tim Hepburn
Adam and Shannon Herink
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Dr. Thomas and Sue Hilgers
Daniel and Karen Hines
Duane Hoesing
Rev. Paul Hoesing
Daniel and Sheila Hoffmann
Dr. Edward and Jen Hogan
Thomas and Mary Hoien
James and Sandra Hollenbeck
Rev. Mark Hollis
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Rev. Craig Holway
Holy Cross Parish
Church of the Holy Ghost
Norris and Carol Hoover
Mike and Hannah Hoschar
Troy and Lisa Hottovy
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell
Ray and Jeanne Huelskamp
Jane Huerter and Dick Jeffries
Gerald and Ann Hug
Rev. Robert Ianelli
Loretta Ivany
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.
Dean and Maria Jacobsen
Richard Janousek
Paul and Barbara Jansen
Norman and JoDene Jedlicka
Chris and Colleen Johnson
Nancy Johnson
Rev. Walter Jong-A-Kiem
Mark and Mary Kaipust
John and Felicia Kaiser
Margaret Kaminski
Rev. Dan Kampschneider
Deacon Duane and Eileen 

Karmazin
Marilyn Kathol
John and Mary Ann Kellogg
Kevin and Gaelyn Kelly
Rev. Michael Kelly
Leroy and Linda Kerkman
Rev. Jason Kern
Scott and Suzanne Kerr
Paul and Brigid Kerschinske
Michael and Michelle Kieny

Rev. Chad King 
Rev. James King
Bryan and Michele Kinghorn
Ward and Kathleen Kinney
William and Kathy Kizer
Deacon Stephan and  Helen 

Kliethermes
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Rev. Marcus Knecht
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Michael and Susan Knier
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Patrick and Stephanie Knobbe
Rev. Keith Koehl
Rita Koehler
Elaine Koenig
Rev. August Koeune
Dr. Ed and Sandy Kolb
Tom and Kathy Koley
Katherine Komar
Rev. Owen Korte
Rev. Russell Kovash
Joe and Chrystal Kozol
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Ron and Jan Kramer
Bernie and Kathy Kratochvil
Michael Krell
Harry and Jane Kurtenbach
Kurt and De Kurtenbach
Archbishop Joseph Kurtz
Joseph and Molly Lang
Rev. Timothy Lange
David and Brenda Langenberg
Dr. Thomas and Mary Lanspa
Jerry Lasseigne
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Jean Lauer
Patricia Laughlin
Rita Lawler 
Ken and Charlene Lawson
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Mitzi LeClair
Legatus of Omaha
Linda Legband
Michael and Mary Leighton
Robert and Catherine Lembke
Doug and Ann Lenz
His Eminence William Cardinal 

Levada

Robert Levesque
Bishop John LeVoir
Rev. Matthew Libra
Jodi Loecker
Kyle Loecker
Alfred and Ann Longo
Rev. Jeffrey Lorig
Rev. Matthew Lorrain
Deacon Dennis and Kathy Lovell
Sandra Ludwig
Deacon Steve and Angie Luna
Jerry and Barb Lundgren
David and Mary Lux
Colleen Lynch
Rita Macaulay
Anthony and Connie MacBride
Gretchen Mack
Monica Mackie
Don and Lori Maguire
Rev. Rafael Majano
Rev. Msgr. George Majoros
Edward and Joan Malk
Nicholas and Carolyn Manhart
Neil Manias
Jessica Manske
John March
Pennie Marchetti
Marian Sisters of the Diocese  

of Lincoln
Marist Sisters
William and Ruth Markhofer
Dr. Julie Masters
Donald Matulek, Jr
Dr. Marty and Rosie Matz
Brad and Patti McArdle
Rev. Kilian McCaffrey
Judith McCarren
Rev. Matthew McCarthy
Honorable Craig and Cathy 

McDermott
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Dr. Edward and Beth McGill
Dr. James and Ann McGill
Robert and Diane McGill
Mary McKeon 
Thomas and Sara McKeon
Bartholomew and Jane McLeay
Shirrel Medara
Cyril and Sharon Meister
Barbara Melser
Moira Janson Melvin
Ramon and Jenny Mendez
Michael and Lisa Meridith
Michael Meuret
Rev. Luke Meyer
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Rev. John Miller
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Michaela Miller
Jo Anne Mirabelli
Peter and Renilda Mishek
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Donna Moga
Patrick and Margaret Monaghan
Daniel and Laura Monen
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Susan Moylan
Dr. Robert and Diane Muelleman
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Rev. Dale Nau
Dennis and Jean Nauss
Owen and Betty Neary
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George and Kathy Nelson
Ray and Patty Neppl
Trung Nguyen
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Lynne Nikolaisen
Rev. Brian Noel
Rev. Mark Nolte
Rev. Jeff Norfolk
Joseph and Joan Norman
Patricia Norman
Adrienne Novotny
John and Ann O’Donnell
Lois Ann O’Gara
Rev. Kizito Okhuoya
Dr. Gregory and Lourdes O’Leary
John and Joyce Olson
Pat and Peggy O’Malley
Cathedral of Our Lady of 

Perpetual Help
Rev. Joseph Paddock
John and Kristina Pakiz
Jose-Mari Papa
Joyce Parayno
Rev. Ross Parker
Rev. John Parks
Pasta Amore
Jeanne Patrick
Jim and Mary Patterson
Roger and Mary Peirce
Martha and Jean Pelc

The Institute for Priestly Formation 
has inaugurated a new retreat program 
for those seminarians preparing to be 
ordained priests or deacons.  Church 
law requires each man approaching 
ordination to make a retreat as a 
dedicated time with the Lord to 
prepare his heart for this next step in 
his vocation.  In fact, the ordination 
retreat can be a profound grace of 
encounter with the Lord affirming 
the man’s original call to ministry and 
assuring him of the Lord’s fidelity with 
him throughout his ordained life.  In 
December 2019, nine seminarians 
from around the country gathered 

at the Pax Christi Retreat Center in 
Corpus Christi, Texas, for a five or 
eight day silent directed retreat as they 
looked forward to ordination in the 
spring of 2020.  Fr. Jim Rafferty and 
Fr. Quinn Mann served as spiritual 
directors, meeting one-on-one with 
the retreatants each day for spiritual 
direction.  After the activity of the fall 
semester and coming from the final 
exam schedule, the nine seminarians 
stepped away into the silence of retreat, 
amid the hospitality and intercessory 
prayer of the Pax Christi Sisters.  The 
retreat day was very simple—Mass, 
silent meals, spiritual direction, and 

four separate prayer periods with 
Scripture.  The silence and solitude 
allow the man to be aware of the Lord 
with him in the depths of his own 
heart.  There he is able to renew his 
own personal friendship with the Lord 
and to see himself as the Lord sees him.  
From this bond of friendship he knows 
himself sent outward to others to help 
them to encounter Jesus for themselves.  
It’s a privilege to accompany the men 
on retreat and to witness their heartfelt 
desires to dedicate their lives to the 
service of God’s people.

IPF Pre-Ordination Retreat

Time spent in Adoration at the 
Pax Christi Retreat Center Chapel 
in Corpus Christi, Texas.  

 - Fr. James Rafferty
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Rev. Jorge Perales
Rev. Michael Petering
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Jerry and Lorraine Prahl
Rev. Msgr. Patrick Pratico
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Thomas Pringle
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Corey and Jennifer Privett
Ed and Paula Prost
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Sang Quan
Doug and Margaret Quinn
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Bishop George Rassas
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John and Sharon Reefe
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Kris Reicks
Deacon Jay and Mary Ann Reilly
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Rev. Timothy Reker
Jeffrey and Mari Rensch
Mary Rensch
John Richards
Dr. Gerald Ries
John and Nadine Ries
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Alcurtis Robinson
Richard and Susan Robinson
Patrick and Teresa Roche
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Rev. Danny Santos Rodrigues
Tom and Anne Rohling
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Richard Rossi
David and Mary Rossman
Joseph and Patricia Rotherham
Sr. Mary Clare Roufs
Rev. Eric Roush
James Ruane
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Kathleen Smithberg
John and Joyce Sobotka
Dr. Michael and Shirley Sorrell
David and Shannon Spargo
James and Anna Marie Spargo
John Spellecy
Gene and Marilyn Spence
Jim and Lori Sperry
Donald and Marilyn Spica
Tony and Karen Spurlock
St. Clare of Assisi Catholic Church
St. Elizabeth Seton Catholic Church

Church of St. Jerome
St. John Catholic Parish
St. John the Apostle Church
St. Mary Church
St. Patrick Assumption All Saints
St. Philip Neri Catholic Church
St. Stephen’s Catholic Church
Church of Saint Vincent
St. Vincent de Paul Church
John and Jeanne Stadsvold
Patrick and Mindy Stahr
Gigi Stamp
Kelly Starman
Michael and Susan Steadman
Rev. Peter Steele
Robert and Sandy Stier
Stoppini Foundation
Larry and Deborah Strate
Christopher and Sarah Stravitsch
Denis and Joan Sullivan 
Gary and Rosemary Sullivan
John and Pat Sullivan 
Rev. Paul Sullivan
Rosemary Sullivan
Jerome and Mary Jo Sund
Justin and Katie Svec
Daniel and Diane Svitak
Diane Synovec
Rev. Marcel Taillon
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Rev. Joseph Taphorn
Rev. Mathias Thelen
Catherine Thompson
Kevin and Angelica Thompson
Lawrence Thummel

Recently, IPF staffed the Annual 
Diocesan Vocation Directors Retreat 
sponsored by NCDVD and its 
Executive Director Rosemary Sullivan. 
Twenty-six priests participated and 
spent five to eight days in silent 
prayer at Bethany Retreat Center in 
Lutz, Florida. Over these days the 
priests received individual spiritual 
direction, participated in Mass, 
Eucharistic Adoration and silent 
prayer. In the mornings they attended 
spiritual conferences aimed to prepare 
them each day to go deeper into the 
silence and into prayer. The morning 

meditations invited the priests to 
consider the meaning of flourishing 
in their own vocations. We can only 
flourish as persons if we value truth 
over pleasure, truth over economic and 
day to day predictability and security.  
Valuing truth means gazing inward in 
the company of the indwelling Spirit of 
Christ, so one can be set free  
(Jn 8:31-32). To remain with Jesus 
in self-awareness is to become 
enlightened. Going into our hearts 
alone is going in without a compass, 
the priests were told. To remain with 
Him and in Him is to be assured that 

what our minds apprehend about 
our real condition is being purified 
and made trustworthy. The vocation 
directors were encouraged to fruitfully 
listen to seminarians. In doing so the 
directors help seminarians find their 
way through the mystery that is their 
vocation. For the vocation director 
to listen in this way he must be in a 
regular state of availability to what is 
true and real in his own interiority, 
affectivity, rationality and behavior.
The priests were invited to keep their 
hearts open to prayer even during their 
ministry. Christ wants to accompany 

Annual Diocesan Vocation Directors 
Retreat

Michael and Joy Tielke
Rev. James Tigges
Rev. Paul Timmerman
Kurt and Ann Tjaden
Clark and Beth Tomlinson
Steve and Cecelia Tonn
Dr. Jim and Susan Tracy
Ed and Sue Tricker
Randy and Barbara Tripp
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Marjorie Uerling
Union Pacific FFEG Charity 
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Anonymous (4)
Archdiocese of Galveston-Houston
Larry and Anne Arens
Sheila Arlt
Brenda Austin
Mary Austin
Alice Aymond
Carol Bari
Emily Barker
Pamela Barta
Noel Baude
Vladimir and Kari Bazan
Dale and Denise Becker

A view of the altar used for Mass 
at the Bethany Retreat Center 
Chapel in Lutz, Florida.

Vocation Directors concelebrate 
Mass at the Bethany Retreat 
Center Chapel in Lutz, Florida.  

them throughout their day. 
To remain in such a posture of 

vulnerability to one’s interior life as 
tutored by Truth secures the vocation 
director’s leadership in a love of 
objective and absolute truth even as 
the culture continues to buckle under 
relativism and immediate gratification. 
In other words, if priests are to lead 
others to integration, they must be on 
the way to integration themselves. The 
retreat gifted both IPF staff and the 
priest participants with a new joy and 
confidence in Christ. 
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The formation of a seminarian is a 
journey to the priesthood that involves 
the healing of anything that impedes his 
becoming a bridge between the Church 
and Christ. Such healing is necessary 
so that this future priest can effectively 
minister to God’s people. This healing, 
that is formation, is directed not toward 
emotional or psychological pathology but 
toward the normal cascade of moral and 
situational pain that holds many men 
captive. In the best of seminaries, the 
four integrated dimensions of formation 
—human, spiritual, intellectual, and 
pastoral —conspire to set these men free. 
This book sets out to explore this kind of 
healing.
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St. Peter the Apostle Church
Raymond and Beverly Starman
Rev. Msgr. Michael Steber
Loren and Susan Steenson
Roger and Kathy Steffensmeier
Rev. Bob Stellini
Jeanette Sterba
Dolores Stevens
Dick and Mary Stieren
Joshua Stika
Dale and Terri Stiles
Glenda Stittsworth
Ronald and Joyce Stranglen
Joseph and Luetta Stuczynski
Sherry Stuifbergen
Allan and Debra Sueper
Scott and Kimberly Sullivan
Matt and Carol Svehla
Margaret Swanson
Travis Tangeman
Todd and Theresa Timmerman
Deacon Emmet and Susan Tinley
Rev. Steven Titus
Beverly Toups
Katherine Tracy

Greg and Mary Trease
Robert Troia
Aaron and Jessica Truex
Joshua and Brighid Turek
Marjorie Tyson
Robert and Karen Urban
Jerri Urlaub
Scott and Barbara Vala
Todd and Mary Vandal
Melissa Vanek
Jutka Varhegyi
Ronald and Joann Vavak
Mary Ann Versaw
Michael and Alice Villone
Gerald and Linda Vogel
Nicole Vossen
Larry and Nell Votruba
John and Clostina Vrbka
Gina Waite Smith
Diane Wanner
Alvin and Kathleen Warzecha
Christin and Sarah Watson
Samuel Wegener
Carla Wehling
Curtis and Melanie Wemhoff
West Omaha Piano Conservatory
Captain Edward and Marvel Whelan, Jr.
Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
Tom and Kathy White
Warren and Nancy Whitted
John and Suzanne Whorlow
Linda Wiehn
LaVerne Wiemann
Myron and Angela Wilder
Jacob and Jessie Wilkerson
Rev. Donald Williams
William Williamson Jr.
Roger and Eileen Wilson
Angie Wingert
Jay and Carol Wingler
Eugene and Beatriz Wirkus
Jaime Wolfe
Thomas and Patricia Wolfe
Dr. James and Judith Woodbury
Dr. Mark and Christine Woodruff
Kirby and Sara Woods
Tony and Mary Wortmann
Richard Wozniak Sr.
Dan and Margie Wright
Marianne Wright
James and Mary Wurgler
Carol Yeager
Jonathan and Sara Young
Margaret Young
Joseph and Mary Zaborowski
Dr. Robert and Michele Zadalis
William and Karla Zavadil
Rev. James Zimmer



2120

Held in  
Our Memory

Kristi Coughlin, who had been an IPF staff member since 
February 2014, died unexpectedly on December 20, 2019.  Kristi’s 
principal role at IPF was recording and keeping track of gifts.  

Kristi brought an infectious joy to her work and was an untiring 
cheerleader for the IPF mission.  She loved her Catholic faith and 
was always happy to share that faith with others and invite them 
to enter into the joy of living in the Lord.  Always wanting to learn 
more and grow more in her faith, Kristi pursued Biblical studies 
through a variety of programs and delighted in pilgrimages to holy 
places, most recently to the Holy Land.  

While juggling work, studies and travel, Kristi was first and 
foremost a loving wife to husband, Doug, and devoted mother to 
Ava and Mickey.  

Institute staff members welcomed Doug to a Memorial Mass 
for Kristi on March 12th, followed by lunch.  At Mass, Father 
Gabuzda blessed a commemorative plaque and placed it in the IPF 
office chapel as a memorial to a dear and devoted staff member.  

May the Risen Lord Jesus bring her into the fullness of His life 
and light and be a consolation to those whose hearts miss her so 
much!

David Abboud
Nancy Abboud

Bobby Aymond
Alice Aymond

Deacon Bill Barnes
Virginia Barnes

Tom Bruckner
Mary Bruckner

John and Mary Bury
Mark Bury

Mary Clement
Noel Baude

Rev. Martin Conley
Rita Costello
Larry and Dr. Karen Dwyer
Thomas Dwyer
Patricia Fleming
Richard and Patricia Garrigan
Mary Therese Gubbels
Rita Gubbels
Mary Lickteig
Jerome and Karen Merwald
Michael Nuschy
Betty Shrier
Bob and Bonnie Smola

Kristi Coughlin
Malcolm and Peggy Anderson
Paul and Kathy Andreasen
Anonymous
Doug and Sue Barrett
Scott and Molly Billings
Gregory and Kathryn Boulay
Darwin and Jeanne Brown
Carlberg Cabinet Fronts, Inc.
Daniel and Angie Connelly
Coughlin Enterprises Inc
William and Julie Cunningham
Larry and Dr. Karen Dwyer
Gaffar and Rita Erdem
Bruce and Debra Firkins
Deborah Fortina
James and Alisa Garrett
Kevin and Jean Gilreath
Kevin and Catherine Goracke
Joe and Pam Grier
David and Eleanor Hohman
Rick and Kathy Kalal
Kathy Kanavy
Terry and Melinda Kenton
John and Diane Konvalina
Michael and Suzie Lawler
William and Lesa Lindsay
Tim and Marilou Lonergan
Jason and Linda Lytle
Michael and Carol McGlade
Susan Moylan
Christopher and Michelle Niederle
John and Linda Pecoraro
Dr. Wayne and Sarita Penka
Anita Peterson
Tom and Anne Pogge
Elizabeth Pokorny
Tom and Kathryn Russell
Evan and Joan Sacha

Kristi Coughlin, Cont.
John and Toni Schroeder
John and Lynette Schultz
Susan Shoemaker
John and Pat Sullivan
Herman and Ellen Weist
Dan and Beth Wells
West Omaha Piano Conservatory
Kirby and Sara Woods

Joyce Current
Stephen and Sara Mainelli

Robert Doran
Judy Doran

Roy Doty
Mae Doty

Jack Duffy
Joyce Duffy

Rev. Patrick Duffy
Gus and Carol Dworak

Rev. Robert Duffy
Gus and Carol Dworak

Dr. James Dunlap
Dr. Patrick and Mimi Bowman
Dr. Jerold and Marilyn Buresh
Dr. Peter DeMarco
Richard and Patricia Garrigan
Jim Harvey
Judy Harvey
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell
Dr. Robert and Diane Muelleman
Joanne Roberts
Emmet and Mary Fran Root
Margaret Swanson
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Myron and Angela Wilder

Rev. Msgr. Peter Dunne
Anonymous

Joan Ellison
Dr. Perry Williams

Rev. Robert Fitzgerald, S.J.
Emmet and Mary Fran Root

George and Margaret 
Gabuzda
Joan Reese-Giesman

Rev. Daniel Galas
Edmund Galas

Rev. Msgr. Robert Gass
Gus and Carol Dworak

Mark Griffith
Margo Juarez

Bill Grover
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.

Gerald Gubbels
Mary Therese Gubbels

Rev. Douglas Hall
Gigi Stamp

Rev. Thomas Halley
Toni Holiday

Gerald Haney
Janet Haney

William and Therese Hanley
Robert and Mary Therese Wille

Leonard Higgins
Tom and Anne Pogge
Dr. Perry Williams

Judy Hoesing
Duane Hoesing

Lorraine Hoff
Kerry Hoff

Sharlene Hoile
John Hoile

Mary Hval
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.

Bill and Leona Jacobs
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.

The William Jacobs Family
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.

Mary and Bruce Mark 
Jeffrey
Henry Kopczynskie

Larry Jennings
Jo Holloway

Ed and Agnes Kacirek
Kay Chelberg

Rev. Msgr. Eugene Kerwin
Mary Ann Horkan

Thomas Kielty
Randy and Kathryn Wiese

Anna Rose Klosterman
Matthew and Suzanne Heffron

Melvin Kluthe
Lois Kluthe

Thomas Knight, Jr.
Kathleen Knight

Deceased Members of the 
Kopczynskie Family
Henry Kopczynskie

Deacon Alan LeClair
Mitzi LeClair
John and Clostina Vrbka

Sam Maggio
Patricia Maggio

M
E
M
O
R
I
A
L
S

J. Reilly McCarren
Judith McCarren

Rev. James McCormick
Richard and Mary Pat McCormick

Dr. and Mrs. Hugh 
McDonnell
John and Sharon Reefe

Rev. McGarr
George and Vicki Sefranek

Arleen Mehus
Kristina Miller

Anthony and Angelina 
Miscia
Dr. Vincent and Lucy Miscia

Deceased Members of the 
Nagel and Stuczynski 
Families
Joseph and Luetta Stuczynski

Mark Pelan
Edward and Jean Crouchley

Rosemary Pogge
Betty Shrier

Mary Ramirez
Patrick and Beth Gorup

Betsy Reed
Robert Reed

Rev. Ted Richling
Betty Shrier

Benjamin Leahy Scherer
Mark and Lisa Scherer

Victor Schlautman
Lois Ann O’Gara

Rev. Msgr. Francis Sherman
Sue Mooney

Richard and Louise St. 
Hilaire
Rev. Kenneth St. Hilaire
Mark and Michelle Stinson

Rev. Gerard Stockhausen, S.J.
Bryan and Michele Kinghorn

Mike Sweeney
Vincent and Linda Antonelli
Tom and Kathryn Russell

Jerry Ulmer
Tom and Anne Pogge

Meyer Urban
Harry and Jane Kurtenbach

Donna Williams
John and Carol Maginn

Dr. Perry Williams
Ann Marie Abboud
Vincent and Linda Antonelli
Dr. Richard and Michaela Belatti
James and Yvonne Besore
Stephen and Jill Brayfield
Ernest Bredar
Deb and Jerri Buggi
Daniel and Sharon Burns
Dr. Peter DeMarco
James and Sharon Derra
Larry and Dr. Karen Dwyer
Barbara Fitzgerald
Richard and Patricia Garrigan
Lucinda Gillette

Theresa and Mary Honke
Patricia Kemp
Gary and Keven Kiser
Jean Korff
Donald Krupa
Christi Labs
Kathleen Langdon
Alfred and Ann Longo
John and Carol Maginn
Mike Martin
Dr. James and Ann McGill
George and Kathy Nelson
Physical Therapy Works, Inc.
Tom and Anne Pogge
Miles Remer
Michael Scahill
Security National Bank
Denis and Joan Sullivan
Katherine Troia
Robert Troia
Warren and Nancy Whitted
Dr. Stephen and Lori Williams

Rev. Tony Zimmerman
Rita Macaulay
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Tributes

There are people 
who have made an 

impact in your life or 
in the lives of others; 

a family member, 
a friend, or a priest 

you respect and wish 
to honor. Your gift 

will pay tribute to a 
special person in your 

life and will support 
the current mission 
and new programs 

for IPF.

Our deepest gratitude 
for your support of 

the IPF mission!

2019 Seminarians
Dr. Michael and Jan Brannen
Janice McGargill

Archbishop Samuel 
Aquila

Mark and Jeanie Conzemius

Rev. Thomas Bauwens
Anonymous
Scott and Barbara Vala

Rev. David Belt
Robert and Lisa Goldsmith

Rev. Benjamin Boyd
Hal and Juli Kaftan

Kate Brennan
Lucretia Danielson

Anne Bruce
Carol Bruce

Robert Bruce
Carol Bruce

Kathy Bumgardner
Ronald and Joyce Stranglen

Rev. Harry Buse
Marshall and Cathy Hohman

Rev. Robert Cadrecha, Jr.
Robert and Cynthia Cadrecha

Archbishop Robert 
Carlson

Mark and Jeanie Conzemius

Rev. Anthony Citro
Norm and Cathy Schmitt

Mary Jo Coffey
Tim and Francie Conrad

Richard Coffey
Tim and Francie Conrad

Rev. Damien Cook
Duane and Cristin Banderob
Hal and Juli Kaftan

Marion Denion
Thomas and Laura Denion

Rev. Alberto Esposito
John and Mary Pulick

Rev. Msgr. John Esseff
Michael and Susan Steadman

Rev. Frank Fano
Rev. Msgr. Paul Bochicchio

Linda Fitzgerald
Deacon Terry and Karen Ficenec

Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Lawrence Fredrick
Joseph and Regina Rudawski
Marjorie Uerling

Rev. Augustine Gama
Virginia Barnes
Lloyd and Barb Gray

Rev. James Golka
Glenda Stittsworth

Rev. Scott Goodfellow
Pennie Marchetti
Richard and Susan Robinson

Rev. Michael Grewe
James and Vonda Conant

Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt
John and Maria Christensen
Kent and Karen Riesberg
Patrick and Mindy Stahr
Ken and Beth Vyvlecka

Rev. Matthew Hardesty
Phyllis Boone

Rev. Scott Harter
Glenda Stittsworth

Donald and Marg Hawk
John and Bobbi Matyja

Rev. Brice Higginbotham
Richard and Angelle Hebert

Thomas Hogan
Dr. Jerome and Susan Moga

Rev. John Honiotes
Tom and Gina DiMatteo

Rev. Christian Huebner
Sandra Ludwig

Rev. Mark Ivany
Loretta Ivany

The Lucy Jacobs Family
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.

Jesus of Nazareth
Daniel and Angie Connelly

Rev. Daniel 
Kampschneider

Virginia Barnes
Lloyd and Barb Gray

Rev. Msgr. Nevin Klinger
George and Vicki Sefranek

Rev. Christopher Lubecke
Mary Boone

Rev. Arthur Maher
Robert and Mary Therese Wille

Rev. Charles Mangano
Alice Simmel

Lucy Miscia
Dr. Vincent and Lucy Miscia

Rev. Mark Nolte
Mary Bystrom

Rev. Patrick O’Kane
James Bosanek and Dr. Shannon 

Kennedy

Rev. Christopher Onuoah
Gus and Carol Dworak

Rev. Francis Pak
Nicholas and Carolyn Manhart

Donations given during 2019 in honor of  
a friend or family member

Tributes, Cont.
Rev. Msgr. Robert Panke
Thomas and Lynn Welch

The Priesthood of Jesus 
Christ

Anonymous
Rev. John Rozembajgier

Rev. James Rafferty
Carl and Theresa Bilotta
Scott and Suzanne Kerr

Rev. Mario Rapose
Anonymous

Rev. Dave Reeson
Christin and Sarah Watson

Rev. Msgr. Thomas Richter
John Berger

Rev. Patrick Riviere
Robert and Mary Riviere

Marilyn Roche
Ann Glinski

Rev. Joel Sember
Deacon Stephen and Jacqueline 

Gretzinger

Jim Smith
Tom and Kathy Koley

Shirley Smith
Tom and Kathy Koley

Priests of St. Stanislaus
Nancy Schlesiger

Rev. Padraic Stack
Robert and Lisa Goldsmith

Rev. John Swing
Diane Greiner

Jim and Joan Taphorn
Rev. Joseph Taphorn

Rev. Mark Toups
Richard and Angelle Hebert

Rev. Michael Voithofer
Mary Bystrom

Scott and Nicolette 
Wehling

Carla Wehling

Sally Wells
Patrick and Beth Gorup

The Stories Behind Donations
We have a deep, heartfelt gratitude 

for our supporters.  Not only is their 
generosity overwhelming, we are often 
astonished at the breadth and depth of 
those who strive to support our work 
and mission.

IPF was founded in Omaha, 
Nebraska, and has received generous 
donations from those in the Omaha 
area.  We strive to be present to the 
community that has so graciously 
sustained our mission by offering 
Mornings of Reflection in Lent 
and Advent.  We rejoice with our 
local community during our annual 
Celebration of Priesthood Banquet.  
Fr. Gabuzda and Fr. Rafferty serve 
in Omaha parishes where they offer 
Mass on Sundays.  When our summer 
programs take place at Creighton 
University, we have the opportunity 
to invite local individuals to celebrate 
daily Mass with our summer 
participants and faculty in St. John’s, 

the campus church.  Spiritual Moms 
in Omaha and the neighboring area 
join us for Friends Night, and offer 
their gifts of prayer.  Local volunteers 
offer their gifts to stuff mailings, help 
at events, or otherwise promote the 
mission of IPF.  Through all of these, 
the community sees the IPF mission 
and as they personally witness IPF ‘in 
action’, they desire to provide financial 
support.

However, donations to IPF come 
in from across the country, and not 
just Omaha.  We have supporters in 
small, rural towns; we have people who 
donate that live in large Archdioceses, 
from California to New York; and 
many areas in between.  Parishioners 
learn about IPF from their pastors.  
Some have witnessed their own pastor’s 
spiritual growth as he attended an IPF 
program.  Others have learned various 
prayer techniques and spiritual lessons 
from their priest, that he learned from 

his time in IPF programs.  Some laity 
have received spiritual direction from 
a priest who has been part of IPF’s 
Spiritual Direction Training Program.  
We have supporters who help their 
diocese to send men to the different 
IPF programs, and some supporters 
who offer extra donations to help 
other dioceses afford the costs for their 
priests and seminarians who desire to 
participate in IPF programs.  Some of 
our past participants are pastors who 
generously send a tithe from their 
parish to support IPF; some of our 
donations come from the personal 
resources of bishops who value 
what IPF offers to their priests and 
seminarians.

For all this, dear readers, we thank 
you.  As we have listed your names on 
these pages, we are overwhelmed by 
your personal generosity and financial 
support.  Our deepest gratitude for 
your enduring patronage.  
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Showing Appreciation for 
Today’s Priests . . . 

There are priests who have walked beside us during times of joy and sorrow, 
celebration and challenge. They have offered the sacraments to sustain us. 
A donation to a particular priest’s account in the St. John Paul II Fund for 
Priests expresses appreciation for his vocation. 
When the priest’s account reaches the minimum perpetual level of $5,000, 
it allows the Institute to present him with the beautiful bronze St. John 
Paul II Medallion, offering recognition and encouragement.

Saint John Paul II  
Fund Donors
Rev. Andy Alexander, S.J.
Dr. Gregory and Lourdes O’Leary

Rev. Daniel Andrews
Sara Adrian
Demetrio and Jennifer Aguila
Louis Allison
Anonymous
Jim and Karen Arehart
Larry and Anne Arens
Sheila Arlt
Jason and Vanessa Ash
Mary Austin
Phyllis Barg
Pamela Barta
Dale and Denise Becker
Jeff and Karla Beller
Lucille Bennett
Tom and Sally Beutler
Joanne Bichlmeier
George and Judy Bixenmann
June Boeh
Ken and Sandy Bohlken
Jon and Alice Bolin
Kevin and Marsha Bonner
William and Martha Borer
John and Marie Borgmann
Bound For Glory Choir
Richard and Mary Boyle
Gary and Jean Brodecky
Doug and Barb Brozek
Louis Brtek
Mary Bruckner
Ruth Brugman
James and Paula Brummer
Brook and Suzann Bugenhagen
Sue Busch
Dan and Mary Busse
Don Cahoy
Monte and Sheryl Cahoy
Steven and Karen Carlsen
Patrick and Elissa Carney
Ron and Anne Carter
Catholic Daughters of the Americas Court 

#877
Kevin and Jeanne Cattau
Roger and Pam Chamberlin
Dona Chilcott
Peggy Clausen
Andrew and Amie Colvin
Bernard Craven
Gary and Mary Ellen Crosser
John and Beverly Davis
Joel Dendinger
Brad and Tonya Detlefsen
Duane and Diane Deuel
James and Nancy Deuel
Jeffrey and Jill Dominisse
James and Mary Dooley
Michael and Debra Dreher
Barbara Dufalla
Dina Dufalla
Deeanna Duncan
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap
Edward Dziowgo
Joseph and Suzanne Faltys
Steve and Kathy Farlee
Kenneth and Sandra Fineran
Darlene Flesner
Bonnie Flynn

Debra Fonder
Joan Freudenburg
Peter and Teresa Fritton
Daniel Frohberg
Lyle and Beverly Funk
George and Henrietta Gall
Jeffrey and Sandra Gaspers
Phyllis Gaspers
Leon and Elizabeth Gentrup
Robert Glaser
Norbert and Bonita Goeken
Matthew and Christine Gollobit
Elaine Graae
William and Judy Greenough
Mildred Greitens
Thomas and Carla Grosserode
Rob and Amber Haake
Keith and Deborah Habrock
Clarence and Tina Haley
Mark and Kathleen Hall
Brian and Mary Jo Hamik
Gerald and Janet Haney
Tom and Janet Harrington
Daniel and Jan Harrison
Roger and Deb Haselhorst
Elda Hemmer
Keith and JoAnn Hemmer
Kerry Hoff
Tom and Rogene Hoff
Rex and Barbara Hoffart
Paul and Catherine Hoffman
Thomas and Mary Hoien
John Hoile
Byron and Lorraine Horst
Bernadine Humlicek
Norman and JoDene Jedlicka
Connie Jessen
Wade and Jane Jessen
Michael and Bonnie Johnson
John and Debra Johnston
David and Mary Kalin
Jarod and Laura Kastl
Marilyn Kathol
Joseph and Tami Kaup
David Keller
Douglas and Barbara Kelley
Donna Kielty
Carole Kimmel
Casey and Wanda Knake
Michael and Susan Knier
Knights of Columbus Sacred Heart Council 

#1793
Kelly and Julie Knudson
Elaine Koenig
Kurt and De Kurtenbach
Jim and Libby LaFleur
Helen Langel
Florence Lavender
Keith and Joyce Leinenweaver
Lee Leriger
Kaye Levi
Dave and Ann Lund
David and Mary Lux
Derric and Debra Maas
Don and Lori Maguire
Lynne Maguire
William and Ruth Markhofer
Clara Marshall
Karen Matteo
Mike and Jan Matthews

Adrian and Connie Mazour
Neal and Karen McGrath
Michael Meuret
John and Cynthia Miller
Mark and Johnna Miller
Theresa Moore
David and Cindy Morrow
Kathy Moser
Raymond and Celestine Moser
Dr. James and Cheryl Murphy
Kim Neesen
Rachel Nelson
Norma J. Nordhues
Patricia Norman
Donna O’Brien
M. Kathleen O’Brien
Judith Parks
Andy and DiAnn Peitzmeier
Martha and Jean Pelc
Ashley Petersen
Kelly and Jocelyn Petersen
Neil and Becky Pfeifer
Scott and Nicole Pfeifer
Dennis and Carrie Pieper
Margaret Pinger
Randall and Janet Pinkelman
Gerald Plendl
Brian and Whitney Porn
John Pospichal
Burgess and Ginger Powell
Deacon Terry and Patricia Price
Corey and Jennifer Privett
Josh and Nancy Probasco
Matt and Jenna Prokopec
Gary and Bonita Ramold
Nancy Rice
Raymond Patrick Ridder
Todd and Peggy Ridder
Patrick and Teresa Roche
Noland and Kathleen Rockey
Brian and Rose Ann Rogers
Richard Rokusek
Joseph and Patricia Rotherham
Connie Rourke
Henrietta Ruskamp
Sacred Heart Church of Norfolk Altar Society
Greg and Judy Schindler
Robert Schleppenbach
Mitch and Susann Schuettenberg
Clint and Sheila Schukei
Connie Schultz
Vern and Mary Seier
Lorraine Shald
Ann Shelden
Leon and Rosemary Sohler
Judy Sovereign
Irving and Dorothy St. Arnold
Raymond and Beverly Starman
Larry and Deborah Strate
Sherry Stuifbergen
Scott and Kimberly Sullivan
Matt and Carol Svehla

Daniel and Diane Svitak
Diane Synovec
Michael and Joy Tielke
Todd and Theresa Timmerman
Greg and Mary Trease
Aaron and Jessica Truex
Joshua and Brighid Turek
Marjorie Tyson
Ivan and Mary VanDyke
Ronald and Joann Vavak
Deacon Robert and Reyne Viergutz
Gerald and Linda Vogel
Raymond Volk
Larry and Nell Votruba
Dr. Keith and Karyn Vrbicky
Robert and Dolores Waite
Gina Waite Smith
William and Denise Webbert
Don and Virginia Wegener
Samuel Wegener
Shane and Jill Weidner
Curtis and Melanie Wemhoff
Ron and Peg Wemhoff
Linda Wiehn
LaVerne Wiemann
Gerald and Pamela Wieser
Anne Wilber
Jacob and Jessie Wilkerson
Thomas and Patricia Wolfe
Tony and Mary Wortmann
Richard Wozniak Sr.
Marianne Wright
Kristine Zachmeyer

Archbishop Samuel Aquila
Mark and Jeanie Conzemius

Rev. Frank Baumert
John and Kristina Pakiz

Rev. Thomas Bauwens
Paul and Rose Moritz

Rev. David Belt
Dennis and Sue Clark

Rev. Mark Beran
Tom and Jane Werner

Rev. Benjamin Boyd
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap
Dr. Ted and Colleen Franco

Rev. John Broheimer
Ruth Gappa

Rev. James Brown, OAR
Marijo Bosiljevac
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz
John Schwietz
Leslie Schwietz
Mark Schwietz

Rev. James Buckley
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap

Rev. Harry Buse
Paul and Barbara Jansen

Rev. Nicholas Cachia
Angela Martin

Rev. Matthew Capadano
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap

Archbishop Robert Carlson
Mark and Jeanie Conzemius
Dr. Ed and Jen Hogan

Rev. Jason Catania
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap

Rev. Damien Cook
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap

Bishop Andrew Cozzens
John and Paula Kelly

Archbishop Elden Francis
   Curtiss
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Rev. Msgr. Albert Davidsaver
Donald and Angie Wells

Cardinal Daniel DiNardo
Rev. Patrick O’Kane
Dr. John Wolpert
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert

Rev. Alberto Esposito
Carol Bari
Chris Beyrer
Donald and Annmarie Brennan
John and Karen Bulman
Kyle DePalma
Jean Johnson
John and Mary Pulick

Rev. Thomas Fangman, Jr.
Nancy Abboud
Dr. Patrick and Dorothy Adley
Sandra Agne
Anne Ambrose
Carl Ancona
Brenda Austin
Jeanne Barmettler
John and Linda Beacom
Tom and Lea Belford
Louis and Lorie Bendon
Barb Bené
Eddie Biwer
Irvin and Susan Blumkin
Aaron and Emily Borgmann
Cathy Brodersen
Timothy Brogan
Mark and Deborah Brown
James and Margaret Brudney
Robert Carlisle
Jack and Mary Carpenter
Mary Clarys
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey
Tim and Francie Conrad
Dr. Timothy Crowley and Celann LaGreca
Kenneth Dirksen
John Dixon
Thomas and Sally Dowd
Patrick and Melissa Duffy
Dr. Allen and Carol Dvorak
Dr. Marv and Lynette Dvorak
Darrell and Kay Eich
Milton and Kathie Eidem
Gregory and Jodi Ernst
Mike Fahey
Mary Patrice Fangman
Dr. Thomas and Barbara Fangman
Gilbert Fendrick
Joseph and Carol Finocchiaro
Barbara Fitzgerald
Patrick and Betsy Flood
Jon and Maureen Garrigan
William and Kathleen Gast
William and Kathleen Gerber
David and Jennifer Gnuse
Kathleen Grandsaert
Joe and Pam Grier
John and Debra Gustafson
Tom and Jann Haller
Gerald and Janet Haney
Adam and Shannon Herink
Rita Higgins
Thomas and Mary Hoien
Liz Hruska
Jane Huerter and Dick Jeffries

Paul and Becky Hughes
Chris and Colleen Johnson
Mitchell and Colleen Johnson
Stephen and Michele Kalhorn
Barbara Kaplan
Craig and Kerry Kelley
Marlene Kennedy
Michael and Michelle Kieny
William and Kathy Kizer
John and Stephanie Koraleski
Bernie and Kathy Kratochvil
David and Ruth Kuehl
Joseph and Molly Lang
David and Brenda Langenberg
Steven and Monica Lanik
David and Kelly Lawler
Michael and Suzie Lawler
Les and Phyllis Lawless
Gregory and Stacey Lickteig
Elaine Martin
Brad and Patti McArdle
Michael and Karen McCreery
Con and Jan McGill
Robert and Diane McGill
Thomas and Sara McKeon
Bartholomew and Jane McLeay
Michael and Lisa Meridith
John Minton
Jeffrey and Elizabeth Moberg
Daniel and Laura Monen
Stephen Mossman
Owen and Betty Neary
Sheila Neary
Diane Nelson
Holly Nice
Tom and Janet Nichting
Mark and Tammy Placzek
Mark and Maureen Rasmussen
Laurence and Mary Pat Raynor
Robert and Betsy Reed
Michael and Rebecca Reger
Jeffrey and Mari Rensch
Mary Rensch
Evelyn Rezac
Alcurtis Robinson
Tom and Anne Rohling
Kathleen Rowen
Thomas and Meghan Rowen
Nancy Ryan
Kyle Salem
Jeff and Maria Sauvageau
Phillip and Emily Sauvageau
Scott and Colleen Schmidt
William and Lynette Singer
Larry and Lois Smeal

Bruce and Mona Snider
Dr. Michael and Shirley Sorrell
Jim and Lori Sperry
Catherine Thompson
Kevin and Angelica Thompson
Kurt and Ann Tjaden
Ed and Sue Tricker
Kathy Troia
Mary Turley
Nicole Vossen
Dr. Keith and Karyn Vrbicky
Joseph and Joyce Wageman
Thomas and Sheila Waring
William and Patricia Waters
Herman and Ellen Weist
Dan and Beth Wells
John and Suzanne Whorlow
Dr. James and Judith Woodbury
Thomas and Cecilia Wortmann
Dr. Robert and Michele Zadalis
Alex and Elizabeth Zimmerman

Rev. Gerald Feierfeil
Anonymous

Rev. Msgr. Thomas Furlong
John and Mary Ann Kellogg
George and Margarita Wanek

Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Angela Martin

Rev. Augustine Gama
Renee Aken

Rev. Jorge Alfonso Gomez-
Alvarado

Kathleen Brennan

Rev. Scott Goodfellow
Dan and Margie Wright

Rev. Tom Greisen
Rob and Mary Stuart

Rev. Matthew Gutowski
Mike and Beth Jareske

Rev. Dennis Hanneman
Marlyn and Mary Eckerson
Glenn Millerd

Rev. Patrick Harrison
Mike and Beth Jareske

Continued on page 26
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Rev. Scott Harter
Dr. Ted and Colleen Franco
Monica Mackie

Rev. Paul Hoesing
Duane Hoesing
Shannon Walsh

Rev. Benjamin Holdren
Michael and Elizabeth Ruhl

Rev. Mark Ivany
Loretta Ivany
Angela Martin

Rev. Philip Johnson
Angela Martin

Saint John Paul II Priests
Rev. Paul Hoesing

Rev. Daniel Kampschneider
Renee Aken
Dan and Corinne Dineen
Kenneth and Judy Nanfito

Rev. Marcus Knecht
Dr. Paul and Bernadette Esposito

Rev. Thomas Krupski, O.F.M.
Rita Higgins

Rev. Timothy Lannon, S.J.
Tim and Francie Conrad

Rev. Taylor Leffler
Scott and Virginia DeBates
Dr. Joseph and Louise Scott

Rev. Mark McKercher
Emmet and Mary Fran Root
Tom and Kathryn Russell

Rev. Thomas Merkel
Gerald and Janet Haney

Rev. Mel Merwald
Dr. Timothy and Barbara Baxter

Rev. James Meysenburg
Knights of Columbus Council #01717

Rev. Herman Niebrugge
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge

Rev. Richard Niebrugge
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge

Rev. Eric Nielsen
Kevin and Chris Armshaw

Rev. Matthew Niggemeyer
Jack and Joyce Duffy
Tom and Kathryn Russell

Rev. John Norman
George and Margarita Wanek

Rev. Patrick O’Kane
Anonymous
John and Rhonda Heller

Rev. George Oonnoonny
Donna Paolucci

Rev. Val Peter
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey
Bill and Mary Katherine Helget
John and Mary Kay Hrupek
Daniel and Charol Pleiss
Mary Regan

Rev. Msgr. Paul Peter
William and Lesa Lindsay

Rev. John Pietramale
Gerald and Janet Haney
Mike and Beth Jareske
William and Kathy Kizer
David and Brenda Langenberg

Rev. James Rafferty
Vince and Linda Antonelli
John Bellavia Jr.
Knights of Columbus Council #10795
Mick Morrell

Rev. Victor Ramaeker
Anonymous

Rev. Dave Reeson
George and Margarita Wanek

Rev. Richard Reiser
Jim Wingender

Rev. John Rooney
Knights of Columbus Council #7034

Rev. Andrew Roza
Mike and Beth Jareske

Rev. Matthew Schiffelbein
Susan Friedrichsen

Rev. Scott Schilmoeller
William and Ruth Markhofer

Rev. Msgr. Kenneth Seifried
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey

Rev. Thomas Shanahan, S.J.
Dr. Marv and Lynette Dvorak
Gerald and Janet Haney

Rev. Donald Shane
Vince and Linda Antonelli

Rev. Daniel Soltys
Tom and Eileen Annin
Anonymous
Rita Bystrek
Rosemary Cavalieri
David and Marlene Dolezal
Mike and Kim Elston
Curtis and Carissa Gremm
Janice M. Holzapfel
Mike and Hannah Hoschar
Mark and Mary Kaipust
Lillian Komor
Joan Liekhus
Robert Martin
Dennis and Debra Mostek
Dennis and Jean Nauss
Richard and Judy Novak
Robert and Phyllis Rist
Dennis and Mary Kay Smid
John Spellecy
Dale and Terri Stiles
Jerri Urlaub
Jonathan and Sara Young
Margaret Young

Rev. Padraic Stack
Dennis and Sue Clark

Rev. Philip Tighe
Angela Martin

Rev. Msgr. David Toups
Rev. Nicholas Cachia

Rev. Michael 
Voithofer

Jo Holloway
Tom and Kathryn 

Russell

Rev. Patrick Walsh
Michael and Suzie Lawler
Rita Lawler
Denis Walsh

Rev. Leo Walsh
Ray and Patty Neppl

Abbot Raphael Walsh, O.S.B.
Edward and Rose Regan

Rev. Ronald Wasikowski
Mary Alday
Karen Aliano
Gary and Pat Allgeier
Anonymous
Vernon Benes
David Boone
Patrick Brennan
T. J. and Marilyn Brennan
James Burns
Josephine Caliendo
Mark and Lynne Capoun
Lawrence and Mary Ann Casey
Chubb Charitable Foundation
Mike and Vita Coffey
Paul Comeau
Doug and Kristi Coughlin
Michael and Melinda Currans
Alan and Deanna D’Agosto
Daniel and Julie Davis
Robert and Rose Decker
Howard Denker Jr.
William Dixon
Mike and Sue Dobel
Robert and Joan Ertz
Ronald and Jean Feuerbach
Brian Fitzpatrick
Mark Greenup
James Griswa
Joseph Hahn
David and Nikie Herrera
Michael and Jean Hichborn
Daniel and Karen Hines
Rod and Deb Hofschulte
Jim Honz
Damian and Gina Howard
Robert and Madaline Hursh
Dean and Maria Jacobsen

 . . . and Hope for Tomorrow
When the priest’s account reaches the minimum perpetual level of $5,000, 
it also releases those and any future funds donated to his SJPII account to 
the Institute to be used in its mission of offering spiritual formation and 
resources to priests and seminarians – essentially supporting the formation 
of priests with a Heart for Christ for the Church of tomorrow.  
If there is a priest you would like to thank, visit priestlyformation.org/sjp2 
or contact Beth Wells at elizabethwells@creighton.edu or 402-280-3528. 
It’s so easy to show appreciation for today and give hope for tomorrow.

Saint John Paul II Fund Donors, 
Continued

Rev. Ronald Wasikowski, Cont.
Timothy Kasun
Dr. Gerald Kenning
Dr. Ed and Sandy Kolb
Ralph and Janice Kroenke
David Latenser
Daniel and Linda Legband
Robert Levesque
Cory and Angela Libis
Robert and Susan Ludvik
Stephen McGreer
Audrey McNamara
Shirrel Medara
Daniel and Patricia Melanson
Charles Merkel

Angela Mickey
Matthew Mimick
Thomas and Mary Morinelli
Michael and Carol Nowak
William and Margaret O’Brien
Dr. John and Marilyn O’Gara
Craig and Kay Olson
Ike and Henrietta Pane
William Paschang
Julie Peters
Peter Rygol
James Sanders
Duane Schwery
Tim and Jill Seberger
Scott and Lisa Seier

Jerome and Lillian Smith
John and Joyce Sobotka
Jenna Souchek
Tony and Karen Spurlock
Loren and Susan Steenson
Dick and Mary Stieren
Allan and Debra Sueper
Dr. Jim and Susan Tracy
Randy and Barbara Tripp
Dr. Dean and Dorothy Tuma
Robert and Janet Urban
Frank and Barbara Velinsky
John and Bernadette Vlock
Dan and Beth Wells
Marguerite Whetstone

Dwain and Patrice Wiegand
William Williamson Jr.
Angie Wingert
Jaime Wolfe
Dr. Mark and Christine Woodruff
William and Karla Zavadil

Rev. Damien Wee
Mike and Beth Jareske

Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
Captain Edward and Marvel Whelan

Deacon James Keating, who has been 
on IPF’s staff since 2006 as Director of 
Theological Formation, has accepted 
a position at Kenrick-Glennon 
Seminary, St. Louis, effective August 
2020. He will serve as a member of 
the Formation Staff and Professor of 
Spiritual Theology at the seminary. 
Although his presence will certainly be 
missed, Deacon Keating has indicated 
a desire to continue to work with IPF’s 
programs and projects on a limited 
basis.

IPF is deeply grateful to Deacon 
Keating for his years of service to the 

mission. His particular gifts of writing 
and speaking have served all parts 
of IPF’s mission. He has made an 
invaluable contribution to the world 
of seminary formation by helping to 
demonstrate how classroom teaching 
can be integrated with the life of prayer, 
both working together to deepen a 
seminarian’s or priest’s relationship 
with God. Deacon Keating has served 
as editor of the IPF Publications 
division, expanding offerings from a 
single book when he arrived to over 
30 titles today. He has overseen the 
selection of manuscripts and has built 

up IPF Publication’s offerings in three 
principal areas: books for seminarians/
priests, books for seminary formators/
vocation directors and books of more 
general interest. He has also conducted 
an annual Seminar for Seminary 
Theologians. 

 IPF’s gratitude to him extends also 
to his wife, Marianne, and their whole 
family, for gracing the mission of IPF 
with their presence throughout these 
past 14 years.  May God’s blessings be 
upon them and upon Deacon Keating’s 
new mission at Kenrick-Glennon 
Seminary.

Deacon Keating Accepts New Position

Continued from page 25
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Our Lady of Guadalupe, 
Pray for us!


